


Incline Gymnastics Booster Club


Board Meeting

Inclineboosterclub.com


AGENDA

Thursday, 12/2/2021 at 6:30pm


Call to Order and guest sign-in

Amie Durocher, Stacey Seymour, Karen Tepoorten

	 

President’s Report  - (Karen Tepoorten)   


• Welcome & Agenda


Vice President’s Report - (Amie Durocher)


Treasurer’s Report - (Tammi Kotzker)

• Reported per text, the Booster Club has $25,111.94 currently in the 

account. Several checks from recent fundraisers have not been 
accounted, and ShopEx organizer has not yet notified Heather S. with final 
numbers.


Secretary’s Report - (Stacey Seymour)

	 


Gym Report - Christi / Lisa via Karen Tepoorten

• Upcoming Team Pictures on Thursday, December 9, 2021. An email with 

the schedule and location were sent out last week.

• There is a new front desk person, Destiny, who will be working part-time 

and will be available most afternoons to help the office and greet guests.


Fundraising Reports 

• ShopwithScrip–(Kristin McWilliams) There will be one more order for 

physical gift cards, organized by Kristin M. The deadline to order is 
Monday, December 14th, at 10am to receive the cards by December 18th. 
Shipping costs of approximately $13.50 per order will be covered by 
booster club.


• Yearbooks-(Amie) 47 people stated they were interested in a yearbook, 
only 26 have paid at this point. Several questionnaires have also not been 
completed by athletes. Plan for booster club to remind parents at 
upcoming photoshoot since all the athletes should be present. Anticipated 
printing will be in the week following the availability of the digital team 
picture downloads.


• Yard Signs- Booster Club in agreement to pay Heather $5 per sign as she 
is using her Cricut machine and time to assemble empty signs. This still 
allows a $15 profit per sign purchased.




• Holiday Wreath orders-All the overstock wreaths and holiday centerpieces 
were sold immediately.


• Shop Extravaganza-No final numbers yet, Heather Stiffler to report next 
meeting. Anticipate $4100 plus possible other bonuses from the event.


New Business

• It was proposed that the way money is handled between the Booster Club 

and parents, should all go cashless and paperless. Karen is look into setting 
up Venmo account to a phone number. Currently we have PayPal attached to 
the Booster Club bank account, but Venmo will add another avenue for 
payment. It was noted that cash and checks were floating around with a 
possibility of being lost or stolen. Going cashless/paperless would also be a 
more simple and instantaneous way to deposit monies.


• Proshop will plan to open in the Spring to order logo wear. This was delayed 
to not overlap with IXPA fundraiser. Profits to be divided between the gym and 
booster clubs.


• In lieu of an organized Pro shop before season, IGBC with have a “printing 
day” on January 3rd, 2022. Kelly Guns has graciously donated her 
equipment/services and will apply the IG logo to pre-purchased wear and 
items. There will be several styles and sizes of logos to choose from at a 
minimal cost.


• Dad’s Club-A few parents have expressed interest in helping with simple 
projects around the gym


Next Meeting will be: Thursday, January 6, 2022 at 6:30pm


Adjournment



